

RECEIVED

SEP 2 1 2007

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

September 20, 2007

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Stakeholder Consultation on Electricity Distributors' Provision of Service and Application of Charges EB-2007-0722

A representative of Middlesex Power Distribution Corporation will be attending the meeting on the Provision of Service and Application of Charges on October 18, 2007 and will not be requesting any cost awards.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Cheryl Decaire

Coordinator Regulatory and Rates

(519)352-6300 ext 405

cheryldecaire@ckenergy.com